
 

Opening of branch office in Busan, South Korea 

24 May 2024 

 

Dear Valued Customers and Business Partners, 

 

As part of our commitment of “Driving Connectivity” for our customers, Pacific International 

Lines (PIL) is pleased to announce the opening of our branch office in Busan, South Korea. 

Customers can look forward to benefitting from an expanded PIL network and services into 

South Korea. 

 

Please see below for the address of our Busan office and the contact information of key 

personnel. 

 

PIL KOREA LTD. 

Room 608, Pan-Ocean Building 

102, Jungang-daero, Jung-gu, Busan 

 

Our telephone lines are: +82-51-469-8155 and +82-51-469-8156 

 

Our facsimile line is +82-51-469-8158 

 

Head of Operations: Mr. HC(Hyun-Cheol) Hwang 

Email: puhchwang@pus.pilship.com 

Telephone: +82-51-469-8155 

 

We would like to take this opportunity to thank you for your support of PIL. We look 

forward to continuing our good relationship in the years ahead. 

 

Thank you. 

Pacific International Lines 

Driving Connectivity 


